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To: 

School District Personnel

From: 

Lori Goodwin Bowers



Colorado Preschool Program

Date: 

June 16, 2008

Re: 

2008 Colorado Preschool Program Allocations as of June 16, 2008 

The distributions for the 2008 Colorado Preschool Program Expansion Slots have been determined as of June 16, 2008.  We received 88 applications from school districts requesting 5,162 slots for the 2008-09 school year.  In addition, responding school districts indicated that they would have the capacity to serve an additional 3,420 children in the 2009-2010 school year.  

Goals in the Distribution of the 2008 Expansion Slots:

After a careful review of all of the applications, it was determined that there were five goals in the allocation of slots:

· Goal 1:  Provide enough slots so that districts could meet 120% of their identified at-risk population.

· Goal 2:  Provide slots to support districts scoring below the state average on academic measures.  

· Goal 3:  Provide enough slots so that school districts, where Free and Reduced Lunch eligibility does not adequately address those families with need, could have access to at least the average allocation provided to other districts.   (This was meant to address the needs of communities in Colorado where the cost of living is so high.)

· Goal 4:  Provide slots to support partnership and collaboration with community providers.

· Goal 5:  Provide slots to those districts with growing populations over the last five years.

While the requests did not exceed the slots we had available to allocate, there were some districts who did not receive all of the slots they wanted.    In no case was a district allocated more slots than their four-year average kindergarten population.  Districts enrollment trends were also carefully studied and used to determine allocations.  

Also, when allocating slots, careful consideration was given to maintaining the capacity for a district to serve early childhood special education students, and maximizing the use of Head Start funds in a community.

Districts are reminded that three-year-olds served in the program must have three or more qualifying factors and that the process for requesting the flexibility to fund a child using two slots for a full-day of services will occur in the fall.   The statutory limit remains that only 5% of slots can be used to fund a child using two slots.  

No slots were allocated for the 2009-2010 school year.  However, the need is clearly documented for the 6,254 preschool slots authorized this year.  Implementing this size of expansion, at the same time that significant funding for full-day kindergarten was provided, proved challenging, especially in our most needy districts.  Many districts indicated their capacity would be greater after a year of preparation.

If A School District Has a Need for Additional CPP Slots, 1,284 Slots are Still Available:  Requests Should be Submitted by July 1, 2008
· District that did not apply, but would like to be considered for additional CPP slots:

If you are a district that did not request additional slots, but feel you have the capacity to serve additional CPP children, please feel free to contact me .  Using the existing expansion application and the goals established above, we will consider additional requests for the Fall of 2008.

· Districts Requesting an Amendment to Their 2008 Expansion Application - Districts that applied, received the full request, but have an additional identified need determined by the Department – and have space to serve additional CPP eligible children:

Requests for additional slots for Fall 2008 will be accepted.  Attached is a spreadsheet that estimated the additional need for specified Districts. The need is determined based on the estimated percentage of kindergarten children eligible for free and reduced lunch. If you have submitted an expansion application, and you could serve additional children to meet the estimated need, do not submit another application.   Instead, please submit the additional number of preschool slots your district can accept for FY2008-09, by email, to Lori Bowers.  bowers_l@cde.state.co.us 
· Districts that applied but were not provided the full request:

Those districts, who did not have their full requests allocated, may want to review their enrollment once school starts in the fall.  If they have CPP eligible children they are unable to serve because of lack of slots, they may request the use of additional slots, on a temporary basis, for the 2008-09 school year.  

Next Steps:

I will be sending out letters this week officially notifying each school district of their 2008-09 allocations as of June 16th.  These letters will contain a brief summary of the feedback from each of the reviewers.  In additional this fall, CPP staff will be developing a technical assistance plan for each school district, based in part on the feedback from the reviewers.

If additional slots are allocated, notification for the second allocation will be sent at a later date.

As always, please feel free to contact me if you have any questions (303-866-6783 or bowers_l@cde.state.co.us).

[image: image1.png]

[image: image2.png]COLORADO DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

201 East Colfax Avenue * Denvet, Colotado 80203-1799
303.866.6600 ¢ www.cde.state.co.us

Dwight D. Jones
Commissioner of Education

Robert K. Hammond
Deputy Commissioner

Kenneth R. Turner
Deputy Commissioner



